
 

 
 
 
April 25, 2025 
 
Green Party of Canada  
PO Box 997, Station B  
Ottawa, ON K1P 5R1 
 
Dear Ms. May and Mr. Pedneault: 
 
In accordance with subsection 79.21(15) of the Parliament of Canada Act, I regret to inform you 
that we are unable to complete the requested cost estimate for the elimination of all federal 
government financial support for fossil fuels due to insufficient time and a lack of pertinent 
information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Yves Giroux 
Parliamentary Budget Officer 
 


